
 
 
 

 

CTIA Statement on April 25th, 
2023 D.C. Superior Court Order 

For years, the consensus of the international scientific community has been that wireless devices and networks do 

not cause adverse health effects. The D.C. court’s decision carefully explains that claims to the contrary have no 

credible scientific basis. After decades of studies and more than twenty years of litigation, the court excluded each 

of the Plaintiffs’ expert witnesses claiming cell phones cause adverse health effects. This decision is consistent 

with the views of health experts around the world, including the World Health Organization, the U.S. Food and 

Drug Administration, and the National Institutes of Health. As the FDA recently explained, this consensus exists 

because ‘there is no consistent or credible scientific evidence of health problems caused by the exposure to radio 

frequency energy emitted by cell phones. 


